Girls’ Presentation Convent Newsletter November 2007

Introduction   On behalf of the Parents’ Association (PA) I would like to thank John Condren, outgoing chairperson for his enthusiasm and contribution he made to the Parents’ Association over the last three years.   Since September the Parents’ Association has been actively involved in the sponsored walk which raised €12,050 and the school book fair which raised €165 per class. We  organised a workshop on the “Transition from Primary to Post Primary” which was fully subscribed and we are in the process of organising a Christmas Fun Day.  Much information was gathered from the questionnaire which was circulated early this year and we are using this to plan for future activities.  Results of the questionnaire are detailed below.  A key role of the Parents’ Association to promote a spirit of co-operation and goodwill between the school management, teachers and parents and it is with this in mind that we aim to continue our work.  

Update on Parents’ Association AGM

The PA AGM took place October 10th last.  John Condren outgoing chairperson outlined the activities which took place over the last twelve months.  In addition to fundraising activities and volunteering help to provide refreshments at various school functions, the association actively lobbied local politicians on issues pertaining to the safety of the pedestrian crossing outside the school and class sizes which was a particular issue affecting the junior classes early this year.  A key highlight from the PA’s activities in 2006-2007 was the complete upgrade of the computer room.   All outdated computers were replaced with 21 new PCs and monitors. The Parents’ Association also provided one new PC and printer for the teachers’ staff room.  

The treasurer reported a comprehensive overview of the accounts and that a surplus fund of €3,911.17 was carried forward into the 2007-2008 accounts.  Susan Barton presented the findings of the questionnaire which are detailed below.  Breda Boylan addressed the meeting and outlined extracurricular activities that were taking place in the school which include, swimming, tennis, camogie, football creative dance and briefed those in attendance about the school garden.  The plan of the new €2.75 million school extension was available at the AGM for viewing.  The Parents’ Association  AGM was used as a forum for the Board of Management elections.  Barry McKimm and  Orla Fanthom  were nominated as parents’ representatives to the board.
Results of Questionnaire

The Parents’ Association provides a forum for discussion information and consultation.  It was with that purpose in mind the Parents’ Association circulated a questionnaire in June last to solicit your views on a wide range of issues.   84 surveys were returned completed (22% response rate) and overall the feedback was positive.  The information highlighted parents’ key concerns and the information provides a mandate from which we can develop a programme of activities.  The questionnaire addressed the following areas:

Willingness to participate and help the PA Committee

The survey resulted in identifying a resource pool from which the PA can call on when needed as 57% of respondents indicated their willingness to help the PA committee.  Generally the PA Committee communicates by text regarding meeting times. Those who indicated an interest in joining the PA committee have been contacted.   New membership is always welcome.
Other Activities Parents would like to see funded.

Parents reported a wide range of activities that they would like to see funded.  Some activities that were reported already take place within the school.  Any additional activities that are undertaken have to take account of the existing heavy curriculum the girls are covering.  The top three activities that parents would like to see the school undertaking are tennis, basketball and swimming.  Currently swimming takes place for 5th and 6th classes.  Other additional activities the school engages in are French classes for 4th class upwards, music is comprehensively covered within the school curriculum and the school has an active U11 and U13 football and camogie teams.
Parents Willingness to contribute time to develop extra curricular activities.

This question was seeking parents willingness to contribute their time to develop a club that promotes extra curricular activities for the children.  The response was very positive as many people indicated their willingness to help out in a wide range of activities which included a reading club, savings club, arts & craft club,  teaching a foreign language, chess club, science club, pet care workshop and IT classes.  The PA is currently in consultation with teachers to establish how best to use these resources.  At the last PA meeting discussions on the development of a chess  was discussed – further information below.

Fundraising and Network

The PA was seeking views on types of fundraising / networking activities parents are interested in participating in.  We are sensitive to the need to balance carefully the funding needs of the school with sensitivities about seeking funding from parents.  It must be stressed all fund raising is based on voluntary contributions.  Such money provides the school with extra equipment and activities that does promote the wellbeing and development of our daughters.  The top fundraising activities parents indicated their interest to engage in were fun day, no uniform day and a cookery demonstration.

Discussion Fora

The questionnaire identified six topics that we felt maybe of interest to parents to seek further information. The top three issues that parents would be interested in attending discussion fora on are bullying, homework issues and healthy eating. 
Other Comments

Respondents fed back a wide range of commentary.  Each questionnaire was reviewed and consultation is continuing with teachers on how we can implement key suggestions.  We would like to thank everyone who took the time to complete and return the survey.  All completed questionnaires were entered into a draw for two sets of family cinema tickets.  The winners were Jennifer Kelly and Louise Courtney.
Transition from Primary to Secondary School Workshop

The Parents’ Association organised a workshop on the “Transition from Primary to Secondary School” which will takes Wednesday 28th November at 7.30pm in the school. The purpose of the workshop is to explore how parents can best support their children as they start secondary school, provide guidance on subject choice for the Junior Certificate and review recent research on students’ experiences of moving from primary to post primary.  The workshop is fully booked.
Christmas Wreath Fun Day

The Christmas wreath sale will take place Saturday 15th December from 2.30pm to 5.00pm in the school PE Hall.  Given that this is the end of the PE Hall as we now know it, and that parents express an interest in participating in a fun day, the PA is organising a Christmas Fun Day on Christmas Wreath Collection Day.  Face painting, Christmas wreath decorating and other festive activities are being planned. Further information on this event will be circulated soon.
School Extension 

The Parents’ Association on behalf of the Board of Management would request that parents and children alike use that red safety path when accessing the school at all times.  Further updates on how the building works are progressing will be provided in the school newsletter.

Finally without your support our activities would be curtailed and our daughters would not benefit from those extra activities or the latest equipment that encourages the spirit of learning in the school.  We continue to encourage feedback from you and look forward to your continued support in the year ahead.  Please do not hesitate to contact any of the PA committee’s members if you have any questions.
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Diary Dates

Wednesday 28th November at 7.30pm - Transition from primary to secondary school workshop

Saturday 15th December from 2.30pm to 5.00pm Christmas Wreath Fun Day

Wednesday 5th December – deadline to return expressions of interest in Chess Club.

Proposal for a Chess Club

Background

The idea of having a chess club was one of the activities that was raised during the PA’s survey carried out earlier in 2007, where a number of people indicated it as an activity that they would like to see offered in the school.

It is proposed that the club would meet on a Friday evening from 7-9 pm.  Two groups, beginner and senior will possibly be facilitated. Each group session  would last 1hr. The proposed start date is January 2007.  There will be a minimum charge to cover for prizes.
Proposed content of each class

Beginners:

The layout of the board
Setting up the pieces

How each piece moves

The intent of the game

Some simple examples of how games are won/lost 

Guidelines on how to start a game and move your pieces so you won’t get beaten too quickly

Playing games between each other to get familiar with the game.

Probable split of time would be 15-20 minutes of instruction, and then 30-40 minutes of playing.

Possible competition

Senior 

Various approaches to starting a game

Guidelines for openings whether Black or White

How to win a game in various circumstances

How to play with a clock

Examples of games to illustrate various points

Games between people to practise

Possible competition  
Based on information we receive and if  demand is sufficient the PA will advise on  timetable later.

----------------------------------------------------------------------If your daughter(s) are interested can you please complete the following details detach it and return to school by Friday Wednesday 5th December next.
BLOCK LETTERS PLEASE

Name(s): __________________________________

Class(s):___________________________________

Parent / Guardian Name:______________________

Contact Number:____________________________

In terms of proficiency in playing chess what level is your daughter at: (please tick appropriate)

Beginner




Improver



Advanced

Based on the feedback we receive and if there is sufficient demand the Parents’ Association will be in a position to advise on times, dates and format of the chess club.















